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Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

March 10, 2015
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
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Tom  Mack noted there was quorum at today’s meeting.  
Larry Siclair motioned the Board accept the minutes from the January 13th Board Meeting.  Roy Miller 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
Superintendents Report

Population Report:


       January    
     February



Intakes
   
36

29
    


Releases

38

32



Recidivists
17 (47%)

21 (72%)

Security Report:




        January
     February
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


   3

  0
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
  
   0

  0
Use of Force Incidents result in injury


   
   0                        
  0
Medical Services Report:



        January
         February 

Nurse Sick Calls





 55

    39
Physician Sick Calls




 27

    20
Physicals






 15

    22
ER Visits






   1

      0
Hospital Admits





   0

      0

Ambulance Transports




   0    

      0

Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Drugs


56%

    48%   
Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

34%
                    40%

Life without Drugs




              January
            February 
Number of Individual Hours

     

                 36.63
                  33.25                     
Total Number of Case Management Units      

      
 16.10
                  31.30
                 
Total Number of Group Hours 

 
               190.00                      153.00
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

                   8.00                          5.00
Mental Health Program:



                   January

  
   February
Mental Health Assessment Hours


                     1.5 (1 Assessment)
     4.0 (4 Assessments)

Group Hours Weekly



                     0.0 (Counselor on FML)
     0.0 (Counselor on FML)

Individual and Family sessions hours

                                   20.0
                                   27.0
  
Superintendent explained January and February numbers are higher than usual this report.  Mental Health Counselor was on leave during the reporting period and there was not a counselor on site every day to evaluate assessments.         

There were 90 Suicide Watch Days in January (90-15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days).  
There were 96 Suicide Watch Days in February (96-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days).  
There were two (2) Tele-med appointment in January and two (2) Tele-med appointments in February.

Education Summary: 



 
January Report

Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language,

571 Detainees in attendance

479Males            92 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)


Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

525 Detainees in attendance

440 Males           85 Females

Numbers typically fluctuate.  A detainee may miss a classroom period because they have a court appointment.  During January one of the teachers was on leave.   A substitute teacher working on shift covered the classroom.

February Report

Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language,

578 Detainees in attendance 

439 Males            139 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)

Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

554 Detainees in attendance

442 Males            112 Females

Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 50.5 training hours during January and February.  Staff participated in the following training:
    .5 Hour  – Instructor training in Timesheet Recordkeeping
1.0  Hour  – Early CPR/AED 

  1.0 Hour  – National Fire Safety Association Updates
              24.0  Hours – CPR/AED
  4.0 Hours – Harassment in the Public Sector                                       4.0  Hours – Affordable Care Act
16.0 Hours – Interacting with and De-escalating the Special Needs Population
Personnel Report:


New Hires:    
1 Intermittent JCO



Resignations:      
       0                       
Terminations:     
1 Intermittent JCO



Vacancies:        
       1 Part Time Officer                 

Promotion:          
0     




Employee Grievances:   0

Status Change:        1 Part time Officer to Intermittent JCO




                            
                                1 Intermittent Officer to Part Time JCO






Fiscal Officer Report

January Billing Census

Member County Credits – There were 9 member county overages during the month of January.   $ 918.00 was credited back to member counties.
Defiance County - $194       Henry County - $0        Fulton County - $283       Williams County - $440
Non-Member County Revenues – There were a total of 218 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day.

Allen County – 36 Beds    Auglaize County – 59   Hancock County – 50 Beds    Hardin County – 62 Beds    Putnam County – 11 Beds

Monthly Total Non-Member rent revenue - $13,734      
November:  Average Daily Population – 29.1      Average Female Population – 5.9      Average Non-Member Population – 7.0
February Billing Census  
Member County Credits - There were 23 member county overages during the month of February.  $ 2,346 was credited to member counties.
Defiance County - $267        Henry County - $ 0        Fulton County - $ 1,646       Williams County - $ 434

Year to Date Member Credits - $3,264
Non-Member County Revenues – During the month of February there were 96 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day and 50 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $67/day.  The non-member daily contracted rate was increase to $67/day for intakes on or after January 1, 2015.  There was no increase for the detainees already in the facility prior to January 1, 2015.  
Beds Contracted at $63/day:



Beds Contracted at $67/day

Allen County       - 28 Beds    



Allen County      - 25 Beds

Auglaize County - 12 Beds    



Ashland County -  25 Beds

Hardin County     - 56 Beds

Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $  9,398
Year to Date Non-Member Rent Revenue -    $23,132
February:   Average Daily Population – 30.6      Average Female Population – 4.9      Average Non-member Population – 5.2
Financial Report – 

Cash Report:

Operating Fund Balance 
2-28-2015
$ 589,685
Capital Fund Balance
2-28-2015
$ 311,814 
Board reviewed Operating Budget and the Capital Budget.
Brian Davis motioned to accept the Fiscal Officer’s Report.  Ricki Slattery Starrett 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.

Unanimous Ayes.  

Kathy Nern motioned the Board approved the 2015 Budget with the 2014 Carry-overs as presented in the Board Packet.



2015 Budget


 $ 1,657,580.00



2014 Carry-Over Purchase Orders
         21,179.15
                                                   Total 


$  1,678,759.15


Brian Davis 2nd the motion.  Carry-overs are included with the line account.  The Encumbered Funds are 2014 expenses been paid in 2015 that need to be included with the 2015 Budget.  An itemized list of 2014 Encumbered Funds is included in the Board Packet.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

The 2014 Annual Financial Report has been submitted to the Auditor of State.  A copy of the Report is available for review.  
Assistant Superintendent’s Report
Superintendent Brian Patrick presented report for April Cook.   Corey Shrieve, Juvenile Detention Program Manager for the Ohio Department of Youth Services conducted the Annual DYS Inspection on November 25, 2014.  The Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation Center 
was in compliance with 100% of all mandatory standards and 100% of all non-mandatory standards.   A copy of the report was included in the Board Meeting Packet.  
Personnel and Grievance Committee 

Brian Davis motioned the Board, to include Judges, enter into executive session to discuss personnel compensation.   Roy Miller 2nd the motion.  Roll Call vote was taken.  Unanimous Ayes.  Board entered into executive session 9:20 a.m.

Board Re Convened 9:35 a.m.
Brian Davis made motion to increase Superintendent’s salary $1,400 retro to January 1, 2015.  Motion 2nd by Ricki Slattery Starrett.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  
Facilities Committee

Larry Siclair noted Brian Patrick does an excellent job informing the committee and following up about facilities issues.  Larry requested Brian present issues to Board.  
Roof – Superintendent Tom  Naughton, Esq. has letters to send to Poggemeyer and to the manufacturer/fabricator of the roof regarding roofing issues.  Brian Patrick will go through the competitive bid process for the repairs and bring bids approved by the state bid schedule to the May Board Meeting.   Roof repairs need to be addressed this spring.    

Heating Issues – Superintendent gave Board a spreadsheet documenting cell temperatures in the most problematic cells.   Northwest Custom Mechanical did a second air flow study on the most problematic cell (D7). Study revealed the northwest corner of the building receives the least amount of air flow.   Northwest Custom Mechanical determined a damper was allowing more outside air to enter the facility.  They installed a new actuary motor and adjusted the damper.  That made a significant improvement.   However, to correct issues they offered two (2) recommendations.  
Option 1 - Install a new larger coil inside the heating unit.  The coil we now have is designed to increase temperature to 60 degrees.  Our system is designed to bring in 55% outside air.  When the outside air temperature is near or below zero, that coil is not going to bring temperatures to 60 degrees.  The preheat coil may brings the temperature to what the first coil was supposed to.  A new larger coil could correct the issue.  The projected cost to install a new larger coil is approximately $5,000.  
Option 2  - Northwest Custom Mechanical suggested this may be the better option.  They would install a booster fan in the section of the building that runs to the problematic cells (the northwest corner).  They feel if we turn the preheat coil up and increase the boiler to 195 we can push more hot air and increase air flow to the problematic cells .  The projected cost of the booster fan is approximately $2,500.   
Brian would like to proceed with the booster fan.  Board agreed air flow needs to be increased to problematic cells.  If this does not correct situation we can proceed with option 1.   Board did not need to take action on Option 2 as the project is within Superintendent’s spending authority.  
Superintendent  noted maintenance take cell temperatures on a regular basis.  If temperatures are out of acceptable range the cell is vacated.  
Booster fan will improve air flow for heating and cooling.

Finance Committee  
No report.  
Program and Policies Committee

Committee Chairman reported there are no issues to discuss.  

Superintendent reported the new DYS Grant, “Seeking Safety for Adolescent” is in place.   Program is education based rather than treatment based.   There are nine (9) hours of grant programming each week.  That provides significant time for detainee education.   
Old Business 
Education Program - Last meeting Board discussed naming our education program (school).  NWOJDC is on each detainee transcript sent to the schools.   The detainee may need to submit a transcript when applying for college, for the military or even for a job.  Any individual who sees the transcript will know the individual has been in detention.   This violates the detainee’s privacy.  
Brian discussed this issue with educators.  NWOJDC could name the school.  However, this does not protect the detainee’s privacy.  The public would recognize the name of the school and know the youth has been in detention.    

The Department of Education suggested two (2) options.  We could become a satellite school of Stryker Local School District.  Because of reporting requirements this is not an option as it would put quite a burden on Stryker Local School District.  The other option would be to work with the Educational Service Center.  Brian discussed this option with the Superintendent of the Educational Service Center, Kerri Gearhart.   Ms. Gerhard prepared a Cost Proposal taking over the education of NWOJDC detainees.  The ESC would staff education positions including teachers and the principal.  The Cost Proposal covers 210 education days.
Board discussed becoming a charter school.  That would require going through the application process.  It would also require an entire school structure including a principal and EMIS position.  Students would need to be withdrawn from their local school district and enrolled in the charter school.   When released from detention the detainee would be withdrawn from the charter school and enrolled in their local school district.   

Brian Patrick explained we educate however, we are not a school.  We provide the detainee’s local school with a transcript of work completed while in detention.  Technically the local school is to incorporate our transcript with their school’s transcript.  However, because the school did not have oversight of the student’s education while in detention they keep our transcript separate as if it came from another school district.  

Board requested Brian Patrick coordinate a meeting with the Educational Service Center,  Member County School Superintendents,  Member County Juvenile Judges and NWOJDC Board Members to discuss detainee transcripts.   Detainee privacy as well as compliance with Ohio law needs to be addressed.  Because of the size of the group it was suggested the meeting be held at the Education Service Center.   Following the meeting Superintendents will be invited to tour our facility.  
Board also suggested sending a letter to non-member county school districts explaining how Member County Schools address the issue of detainee transcripts.     
New Business

Ryan Mack reported the Defiance County Commissioners received a document from the USDA requesting information about the farmland surrounding the facility.  The land it titled to the Four County Joint Board of Commissioners.  However, NWOJDC does not farm the land.  The Board agreed the Chairman of the Four County Joint Board of Commissioners should sign the document and respond that we do not farm the land.  The farmer who does farm the land should receive a similar order.  The farmer should respond to the questions on the order.  

Brian Davis motioned the meeting adjourn.  Larry Siclair 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Meeting Adjourned – 10:05 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 12, 2015.  

